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This summer was full of highs and lows,
from exploring Disney World with my 3
grandsons to the passing of my father,
John Jr. — it was a true reminder that your
financial plan must guide you through all
kinds of life events.

Fall is just around the corner, and
September always feels like a new
beginning to me. The kids are back at
school and foot traffic picks up
downtown as people come back from
vacation. It's a great time to revisit your
financial plan.

It might be time to re-evaluate your
insurance coverage, or bump up monthly
contributions to 529 plans, retirement,
and investment accounts. If you have
kids who are now in their 30s(!) pass
along the save-the-date for our
upcoming 'Financial Planning for
Millennials' seminar in October. Is it ever
too late for us to teach our grown-up kids
healthy money habits? Survey says:
NEVER.
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Ten Money-Saving Travel Tips

Exploring the world
sounds fun and
exciting, but it can
be expensive to
travel. However,
there are ways to
experience the trip

% of your dreams on a
R budget. Follow these
% money-saving tips

' when planning your
next vacation to help make it more affordable.
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1. Join a frequent flyer program. It will
probably take time to accumulate frequent flyer
points, but the perks can be worth it. Depending
on the program, rewards can include cheaper
fares, upgrades, free companion tickets, and
more.

2. Be flexible with scheduling. Timing your
ticket purchases wisely can help you save big.
Aim to travel during days of the week when
airfare tends to be cheaper. Similarly, try to fly
at unpopular hours (e.g., early morning or
red-eye flights) for more affordable pricing.
Avoid traveling during peak holiday seasons
and school breaks, and be aware of big events
such as conferences or trade shows that tend
to make hotel prices soar.

3. Comparison shop. Research online to find
the cheapest flights to your desired destination.
Mix and match your airlines and airports for the
best rates — you might discover that two
one-way tickets are cheaper, overall, than
purchasing one round-trip ticket. Consider
all-inclusive options, since the up-front price
you pay is usually the total cost of your trip.

4. Pack smart. Checked baggage fees can
rack up quickly, especially if you exceed an
airline's weight limit. Try to stick with carry-on
luggage or just remember to pack lightly to
avoid paying extra for overweight bags.

5. Consider alternatives to hotels. Lower-cost
lodging options can include hostels,
home-exchange programs, B&Bs, and vacation
rentals. But they do require careful research.
Find a match that best suits your needs by
narrowing down potential options according to

your budget, number of guests, length of stay,
and space requirements. Look at ratings and
reviews to determine whether a particular
location and property will work for you.

6. Download apps to your smartphone. Take
advantage of free travel apps that can help you
save money on things like gas, car rental,
airfare, hotels/accommodations, and more. Find
and download messaging apps that your family
and friends also have so you don't have to pay
for text messages you send/receive while
traveling.

7. Reduce mobile roaming charges. After a
relaxing vacation, you probably won't want to
come home to an expensive phone bill due to
data roaming charges. Fortunately, many
mobile networks offer data roaming deals, so
check with your phone's carrier to learn about
packages and discounts that may be available
to you. And before you embark on your travels,
adjust settings on your phone to disable data
roaming as well as software downloads. App
and phone updates are important, but most can
wait until you are connected to Wi-Fi, which is
available for free at many places.

8. Find free activities. Regardless of where
you're traveling, it's likely that there are plenty
of fun and free or low-cost activities.
Sightseeing, walking, browsing stores, and
attending local concerts/fairs/cultural events are
great ways to explore a new place without
spending too much (or any) money.

9. Act like a local. Blend in with the locals by
dining out and shopping at stores located away
from popular tourist streets. Prepare your own
food when it's practical, and don't shy away
from street food — it's less expensive than a
sit-down restaurant.

10. Save on car rental. If possible, stick with
public transportation on your trip. But if you
must rent a car, book the cheapest option you
can find online. You can save even more
money by choosing to forego car rental
insurance, but you'll want to review your
existing auto insurance policy first to see if it
comes with some form of coverage for rentals.
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There are four key estate
planning documents almost
everyone should have
regardless of age, health, or
wealth: a durable power of
attorney, advance medical
directives, a will, and a letter
of instruction.

Key Estate Planning Documents

Estate planning is the process of managing and
preserving your assets while you are alive, and
conserving and controlling their distribution
after your death. There are four key estate
planning documents almost everyone should
have regardless of age, health, or wealth. They
are: a durable power of attorney, advance
medical directives, a will, and a letter of
instruction.

Durable power of attorney

Incapacity can happen to anyone at any time,
but your risk generally increases as you grow
older. You have to consider what would happen
if, for example, you were unable to make
decisions or conduct your own affairs. Failing to
plan may mean a court would have to appoint a
guardian, and the guardian might make
decisions that would be different from what you
would have wanted.

A durable power of attorney (DPOA) enables
you to authorize a family member or other
trusted individual to make financial decisions or
transact business on your behalf, even if you
become incapacitated. The designated
individual can do things like pay everyday
expenses, collect benefits, watch over your
investments, and file taxes.

There are two types of DPOAs: (1) an
immediate DPOA, which is effective at once
(this may be appropriate, for example, if you
face a serious operation or illness), and (2) a
springing DPOA, which is not effective unless
you become incapacitated.

Advance medical directives

Advance medical directives let others know
what forms of medical treatment you prefer and
enable you to designate someone to make
medical decisions for you in the event you can't
express your own wishes. If you don't have an
advance medical directive, health-care
providers could use unwanted treatments and
procedures to prolong your life at any cost.

There are three types of advance medical
directives. Each state allows only a certain type
(or types). You may find that one, two, or all
three types are necessary to carry out all of
your wishes for medical treatment.

« A living will is a document that specifies the
types of medical treatment you would want,
or not want, under particular circumstances.
In most states, a living will takes effect only
under certain circumstances, such as a
terminal illness or injury. Generally, one can
be used only to decline medical treatment

that "serves only to postpone the moment of
death."

* A health-care proxy lets one or more family
members or other trusted individuals make
medical decisions for you. You decide how
much power your representative will or won't
have.

« A do-not-resuscitate (DNR) order is a legal
form, signed by both you and your doctor,
that gives health-care professionals
permission to carry out your wishes.

Will

A will is quite often the cornerstone of an estate

plan. It is a formal, legal document that directs

how your property is to be distributed when you
die. If you don't leave a will, disbursements will

be made according to state law, which might
not be what you would want.

There are a couple of other important purposes
for a will. It allows you to name an executor to
carry out your wishes, as specified in the will,
and a guardian for your minor children.

The will should be written, signed by you, and
witnessed.

Most wills have to be probated. The will is filed
with the probate court. The executor collects
assets, pays debts and taxes owed, and
distributes any remaining property to the rightful
heirs. The rules vary from state to state, but in
some states smaller estates are exempt from
probate or qualify for an expedited process.

Letter of instruction

A letter of instruction is an informal, nonlegal
document that generally accompanies your will
and is used to express your personal thoughts
and directions regarding what is in the will (or
about other things, such as your burial wishes
or where to locate other documents). This can
be the most helpful document you leave for
your family members and your executor.

Unlike your will, a letter of instruction remains
private. Therefore, it is an opportunity to say the
things you would rather not make public.

A letter of instruction is not a substitute for a
will. Any directions you include in the letter are
only suggestions and are not binding. The
people to whom you address the letter may
follow or disregard any instructions.

Take steps now

Life is unpredictable. So take steps now, while
you can, to have the proper documents in place
to ensure that your wishes are carried out.
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What's New in the College World?

If you're the parent or grandparent of a current
or prospective college student, you might be
interested to learn what's new in the world of
higher education.

Higher college costs

For the 2018-2019 school year, average costs
for tuition, fees, room, and board were:

» $21,370 at public colleges (in-state)

* $37,430 at public colleges (out-of-state)

* $48,510 at private colleges

The following table shows the average annual
percent increase for tuition, fees, room, and
board since 2015.1 Despite steady cuts to their
budgets from state legislatures, public colleges

have been doing a better job of holding down
cost increases than private colleges.

Public Public Private
In-State  Out-of-State
2015-16 3.3% 3.5% 3.5%
2016-17 2.7% 3.4% 3.4%
2017-18 3.1% 3.2% 3.5%
2018-19 2.8% 2.6% 3.2%

Assuming a 3% across-the-board increase,
average costs for 2019-2020 would be:

» $22,011 at public colleges (in-state)
» $38,552 at public colleges (out-of-state)
* $49,965 at private colleges

Keep in mind that these figures are averages;
many colleges cost substantially more. And
these figures don't include costs for books,
supplies, personal expenses, or transportation,
which can add on a few thousand dollars. If
you're a parent and cost is a factor when
looking at colleges, you need to take the lead in
the conversation because most 16-, 17-, and
18-year-olds are not financially savvy enough to
drive a $100,000 or $200,000 decision.

Higher student debt

Speaking of costs, about 65% of U.S. college
seniors who graduated in 2017 had student
loan debt, owing an average of $28,650.2 And
it's not just students who are borrowing.
Parents are borrowing, too. There are
approximately 15 million student loan borrowers
age 40 and older, and this demographic
accounts for almost 40% of all student loan
debt.3 Student loan debt is now the
second-highest consumer debt category after
mortgage debt, ahead of both credit cards and
auto loans.4

Reduced asset protection allowance

Behind the scenes, a stealth change in the
federal government's financial aid formula has
been quietly (and negatively) impacting
families. The asset protection allowance, which
lets parents shield a certain amount of their
non-retirement assets from consideration, has
been steadily declining for years, resulting in a
higher expected family contribution, or EFC.
Ten years ago, in the 2008-2009 school year,
the asset protection allowance for a 48-year-old
married parent was $46,700. In 2018-2019, that
same allowance was $21,300, resulting in a
$1,432 decrease in a student's aid eligibility
($25,400 x 5.64%, the federal contribution
percentage required from parent assets).5

FAFSA timeline

The FAFSA (Free Application for Federal
Student Aid) for the 2020-2021 school year can
be filed starting October 1, 2019, and relies on
information in your 2018 federal income tax
return.

Proposed 529 plan changes

In April 2019, the House Ways and Means
Committee passed the Setting Every
Community Up for Retirement Enhancement
(SECURE) Act, which focuses primarily on
changes to retirement plans but also includes
the expansion of 529 plans.6 Under the
proposed legislation, 529 plan qualified
expenses would be expanded to include:

< Apprenticeship programs

« Up to $10,000 (lifetime cap) toward student
loan repayment

The legislation has broad bipartisan support, so
look for progress in 2019.

Recent college admissions scandal

Finally, a little perspective. The recent college
admissions scandal has put a spotlight on the
frenzy surrounding elite college admissions and
perpetuates the notion that a child's attendance
at a particular school is a make-or-break,
life-defining moment. But families shouldn't buy
into this narrative. Reach for the best schools?
Sure, if that's important to you and your child.
Think your child's life is over if he or she doesn't
get into one of these schools? No. Many
colleges provide an excellent education, and it's
up to students to make the most of the
opportunities available wherever they land.
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older individuals?

If you or someone you know
has been targeted by a scam
artist who is trying to steal
money or personal
information, you're not alone. According to the
Senate Special Committee on Aging, older
Americans lose an estimated $2.9 billion
annually to fraud and exploitation, a number
that is probably substantially underreported.1

Most scams start with a call, an email, a text, or
an official-looking letter that appears to be from
a government agency or a legitimate company.
Sometimes the scam artist will go door-to-door
soliciting business or donations to charity.

Scam artists are very good at gaining the trust
of well-meaning people by convincingly
impersonating someone authoritative,
knowledgeable, or trustworthy — such as an IRS
agent, a tech repair person, or even a relative.
They play on your sympathy or make
convincing threats to pressure you to go along
with a scam. "Send money or provide personal
information right now," they say, "if you want to
help someone or prevent something bad from
happening." Here are some typical scenarios.

A imposter scam?

# The scam generally starts like
this. You answer a call or
retrieve a voicemail message
that tells you to "press 1" to
speak to a government "support representative”
for help in reactivating your Social Security
number. The number on your caller ID looks
real, so you respond. The "agent" you reach
tells you that your Social Security number has
been suspended due to suspicious activity or
because it has been involved in a crime.

You're worried. You know how important it is to
keep your Saocial Security number safe. So
when the caller asks you to confirm this number
to reactivate it, or says your bank account is
about to be seized but the Social Security
Administration (SSA) can safeguard it if you put
your money on gift cards and provide the
codes, you don't know what to do. If you balk,
you may be reminded that if you don't act
quickly, your accounts will be seized or frozen.

Although none of this is true (the SSA will never
threaten to seize benefits or suspend numbers),
many people have fallen for the Social Security
imposter scam, and the numbers are rising.
According to the Federal Trade Commission

What are the warning signs of financial scams targeting

¢ IRS scam: "You owe back taxes and
penalties. Send payment immediately via a
wire transfer, or you will be arrested."

* Sweepstakes scam: "Congratulations,
you've won a prize! To collect it, provide us
with your bank account number so we can
deposit a check."

e Grandparent scam: "Hi Grandma, it's me.
Don't you recognize my voice? I've been in
an accident and need money for car repairs.
Send gift cards, and don't tell anyone
because I'm embarrassed.”

e Home repair scam: "l was just doing some
work down the street for your neighbor, Bob,
and | saw that you need some shingles
replaced. | can do that for half the price |
usually charge if you pay me in cash today."

If you are targeted, never give out personal
information or send money. You don't need to
make a quick decision. Call a friend, a relative,
or the police for advice. Report the scam
immediately to a fraud hotline such as the
Senate Committee's toll-free hotline, (855)
303-9470.

1 U.S Senate Special Committee on Aging, 2019

How can you avoid falling for the Social Security

(FTC), more than 76,000 reports of the Social
Security imposter scam were filed between
April 2018 and March 2019. Reported losses
during this period were $19 million, and almost
half of the reports were filed in February and
March 2019.1

Here are some tips directly from the FTC to
help you avoid becoming a victim.

Do not trust caller ID. Scam calls may show
up on caller ID as the Social Security
Administration and look like the agency's real
number.

Don't give the caller your Social Security
number or other personal information. If you
already did, visit |dentityTheft.qov/SSA to find
out what steps you can take to protect your
credit and your identity.

Check with the real Social Security
Administration. The SSA will not contact you
out of the blue. But you can call the agency
directly at (800) 772-1213 to find out if the SSA
is really trying to reach you and why. (You can
trust this number if you call it yourself.)

1 FTC Consumer Protection Data Spotlight, April
2019
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